
Before the Public Utilities Commission 
of the State of California

Order Instituting Rulemaking to 
Integrate and Refine Procurement 
Policies and Consider Long-Term 
Procurement Plans.

Rulemaking 12-03-014 
(Filed March 22,2012)

NOTICE OF EX PARTE COMMUNICATION

Pursuant to Rule 8.3 of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, the 

Division of Ratepayer Advocates (DRA) submits the following notice of ex parte 

communication regarding the above captioned proceeding (R. 12-03-014).

On Wednesday, July 3, 2013 at approximately 2:20 p.m., DRA analyst 

Nika Rogers met with Marcelo Poirier, advisor to Commissioner Florio at Mr. Poirier’s 

office at 505 Van Ness Avenue in San Francisco, CA. The meeting lasted approximately 

15 minutes. The communication was oral, and was initiated by DRA.

Ms. Rogers discussed and re-emphasized DRA’s request contained in its joint 

motion filed on June 28, 2013.- In addition, Ms. Rogers and Mr. Poirier discussed the 

Track IV San Onofre Nuclear Power Station (SONGS) assumptions and power flow 

analysis studies undertaken by the CAISO, as well as the agenda for the upcoming 

July 15, 2013 joint CEC/CPUC/CAISO workshop on grid reliability and no SONGS.

-Joint Motion of the Division of Ratepayer Advocates, California Environmental Justice Alliance and 
Sierra Club California to Amend the Revised Scoping Memo to Reflect the Closure of the San Onofre 
Nuclear Power Station Generating Facilities, filed June 28, 2013.
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Copies of this Notice may be obtained by contacting Lisa Aguilera at 

(415) 703-1858 or Lisa.Aguilera@cpuc.ca.gov.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ MATT MILEY

Matt Miley 
Staff Counsel

Attorney for the Division of 
Ratepayer Advocates

California Public Utilities Commission
505 Van Ness Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94102
Phone: (415) 703-3066
Fax: (415)703-2262
E-mail: mm2@epue.ea.govJuly 9, 2013
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